OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

NOTIFICATION DATE-  10 March 2010
PROJECT-  The Dalles Dam
RESPONSE DATE- No response required, but comments are always welcome.
Description of the problem- TDA experienced a problem with a leaf on the TDA north entrance N1 weir.  The leaf was hanging up six feet short of the bottom.  
The PUD attraction water was off for about 45 minutes to accommodate a ROV inspection this morning.  

A seal was found bound up on the third leaf, causing the leaf to bind in the guide.  The Project was able to pull the leaf up high enough to realign the seal and get the weir back in service and the entrance back in FPP criteria.
Type of outage required- PUD attraction water was off for about 15 minutes on 9 March to confirm the leaf was stuck and for about 45 minutes on 10 March for the ROV inspection.
Impact on facility operation- With the leaf binding in the guide, FPP criteria for weir depth and PUD attraction flow was compromised.  
Length of time for repairs- About half a day.  Immediate action was taken to correct the issue before the run of spring fish arrived at the dam.
Expected impacts on fish passage- Fish passage was impacted briefly.  It would have been impacted far more if corrective action had not been taken.
Comments from agencies

Final results- The north entrance is back in service and in FPP criteria.  The PUD attraction water is back in service.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist
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